
School Newsletter No. 14 Thursday 12th September, 2024
St Dominic’s Primary School is

committed to the care, safety and
wellbeing of children and young people

as a central and fundamental
responsibility of Catholic education.

St Dominic’s Primary School acknowledges the
Wurundjeri people as the traditional custodians
of the land on which we work, learn and gather.
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past,
present and future and acknowledge their

spiritual connection to Country.

IMPORTANT DATES
St. Dominic’s School Google Calendar

DATES:
● Sacrament of Confirmation Retreat Day- Thursday 12th September
● Sacrament of Confirmation- Thursday 12th September: 7pm St Dominic’s Church
● Year P-2s Level Assembly- Friday 13th September (2.45pm)
● Year 3/4s Werribee Zoo Excursion- Tuesday 17th September
● Prep 2025 ‘Story & Play’ Session 3- Wednesday 18th September (2.30pm)
● Whole School End of Term Assembly- Friday 20th September (12.00pm)
● END OF TERM 3: Friday 20th September (1.00pm)

UPCOMING DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
● TERM 4 COMMENCES- Monday 7th October
● School Review: Mon 14/10; Mon 21/10, Tues 22/10; Wed 13/11
● Prep 2025 Key Transition Dates: Thurs 27/10- Welcome to St. Dominic’s; Weds 30/10,

20/11, 4/12- Prep Transition Sessions
● Level Masses- Year 5/6s- Thurs 17/10 & Years P-2- Thurs 31/10

Every Week:
Sunflower Kids Playgroup- Mon. 2.30-3.30pm & Thurs. 9.00-10.30am (Community Hub)

Chess for Kids- Wednesdays 1.40-2.40pm (Veritas Hall)

St Dom’s School Choir practice- Friday mornings at 8.00am (Italian room)

Parents, we ask you to regularly
check on school dates, via Google

Calendar, our weekly
Newsletter/Bulletin, & via your Audiri
app which is linked to the Google

Calendar. If you need assistance with
accessing any of this information,

please contact our school office staff.
Thank you

Prayer for our Confirmation Candidates
Lord, we pray for our Confirmation candidates, who this week, receive the Gifts of the Holy Spirit through the

Sacrament of Confirmation. May their lives be forever blessed with, and inspired by these gifts and the
spirit-filled people in their lives.

God our Creator Spirit
Life is your gift to us.

Through Baptism, you call us to the fullness of life.
You invite us to share your gift of life by serving others.

We ask you to bless the symbols
That we use as signs of the living Spirit within us.

You call us to share your life and your love in our world.
Be with us as we choose again each day to be your disciples.

Give us courage and freedom to respond generously to your call.
As we journey together, we pray that we will value and celebrate

the life and gifts of each person.
We ask this through Jesus’ name. Amen

https://www.sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au/community


The Gifts of our Community…..
Parents & Carers,

This week marks R U OK? Day 2024. Each of us, whether silently
or shared, carries our own burdens, crosses and challenges,
sometimes in our workplace, in our immediate families and very
often in our own personal lives. Let's all continue to reach out to
one another as a caring, inclusive and welcoming school
community, to consciously support and be supported.... To be the
GIFT in another’s life

Each member of our school community is so highly-valued. We
are mindful that so many in our community often carry their own
crosses, though don't always reach out for the care, support or
advice they need. Let's continue to be intuitive and mindful of
those around us, including our staff, students and other parents. It
is important to notice, ask, listen and take action & ask R U OK?
Any Day, because life happens every day. 

A lot can happen in a year, a month, a week. Whether it’s your
friend, family member, colleague, partner, or teammate, the
people you care about go through life’s ups and downs daily.
By having regular, meaningful conversations & connections, we
can build trust and normalise talking about what’s really going on.
In doing this, when the people in your world find themselves
struggling, they know you’re someone they can talk to.

So whilst R U OK?Day on Thursday September 12 is a National Day of Action, we encourage you to Ask R U OK?
Any Day of the year because conversations can change lives.

As the school holidays near, we sense an air of excitement as well as great tiredness! It has been an
exceptionally busy term at St. Dom’s. Those of you who follow our social media and keep up to date with our
Newsletters & Bulletins, will know what’s been happening in our very very busy school world! Our staff team
have gone above and beyond once again, to meet the needs of all students, in their learning, socially with
friendships, as well as in their ongoing care and attention to wellbeing. We have much to be proud of!

At the end of this term, we say farewell to our Year 1 friends, Clara & Lucy Lunardello as they move to another
school. We will certainly miss their smiling faces, care for everyone and determination to always be their best
selves. This term we have welcomed 6 new students and their families into our community: Ben, Sebastian,
Sofia, Wutong, Bonnie & Tawona. Just last week, I invited all new families from Term 2 and 3 for a coffee catch up
together and this will become a regular thing! Each term, there will be a coffee catch up for new families, which
will be advertised in the newsletter and on our school Google calendar. If you are able to pop in to make our
new parents feel welcome and say hi, you are very welcome!

During the school holidays, I am most fortunate to be taking the opportunity of travelling with other Principals to
Spain, for the El Camino Pilgrimage. Whilst it is a couple of weeks away still, the day will arrive soon and I look
forward to the enriching experience ahead, knowing that I am blessed to have this opportunity. I will be on leave
in Week 1, Term 4, and Helen will be Acting Principal for this week. I look forward to my return when I can share
some of this experience, to a place where our school’s Patron Saint, St. Dominic, was born & raised, preached
and carried out his mission.

I hope that the coming holidays allow your own families to have a ‘circuit breaker’ and time to recharge and
reconnect. Thank you for all that you do with and for this wonderful community of St. Dom’s!

Thank you for your support and our partnership.

Mrs Natalie Kenny - Principal
principal@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au
nkenny@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au

`

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”
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A Special ‘Welcome’ to our newest
St. Dom’s Student!
Welcome Tawona- Prep,

From all of your new St. Dom’s friends &
our community!

Student Enrolments at St Dominic’s
2025 Enrolments are filling fast & preparations

for transition, staffing & classes has begun!

If you have a child, neighbour or family member
considering enrolment for Prep 2025 or enrolment at all
other levels, please contact us NOW!
Families with a child who will be enrolled in 2026 are
invited to enrol at any time- you do not need to wait until
next year!!
Scan the QR code and register an enquiry or call us to
book a school tour SOON!
You can access the Enrolment Form link via our website

OR click here to complete enrolment online.

Inviting all 2026 Enrolments too!

This week’s ‘GEM’ Award Winners…
We are SO proud of this week's GEM recipients!

Gratitude Empathy Mindfulness

Alexandra 1/2 M - for always helping out around the classroom.
Antonia 5/6 PH - consistently showing empathy and mindfulness to those around her.

Charlotte 3/4 L - being a positive role model by showing open mindedness.
Amalia 3/4 T - being brave and a superstar at the 3/4 level assembly.
Xavier 5/6 G - his positivity, good manners and friendship to others.

Florence 1/2 K - approaching every task in a mindful manner and being a ray of sunshine

Thank you to these kind and considerate St. Dom’s students.
What a joy and a gift it is to show GEM towards others!

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”

https://app.enquirytracker.net/request-application/e21be35d290d4290a1a2f21ad6fd334f/tgW2nauWwg4oZf4gLNHd


MACSSIS: Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools School Improvement Surveys

Parents & Carers,
Information regarding our 2024 MACSSIS has
been sent to all families, along with a survey

link and family PIN.
This is your invitation to participate in
MACSSIS 2024 & the survey window is

2nd-20th September.
Your responses are valued and your voice and

the data we receive helps to shape our
school’s future.

Thank you in advance.
From the St. Dom’s Team

Sacrament of Confirmation:Visit to Mary MacKillop Heritage Centre

Recently, as a very special part of Confirmation formation, our Year 6 students visited Mary
MacKillop Heritage Centre, East Melbourne.

The day was filled with learning, discovery, working & learning together and finding out more about
St. Mary of the Cross- Australia’s first Saint.

May we continue to be inspired by spirit-filled people in our own lives and be one ourselves too!

Year 3/4 Level Mass

Our 3/4 Level celebrated the life and work of
Mother Teresa in their recent level mass.

Prayers and songs highlighted the importance
of helping others and following in the
footsteps of Mother Teresa and her

Missionary Work.

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”



GIDSSA Athletics Carnival- Years 3-6
Congratulations to the 51 students who represented St Dominic’s at the District Athletics on Wednesday 11
September. Team St Dom’s showed off its strength, speed, agility and great teamwork to win the GIDSSA
Aggregate Shield - again! The day was fun, exciting and very competitive. Our competitors displayed great
sportsmanship and tried their very best in all events. We are very proud of all our team members.

A special mention to the students who have progressed to Division which will be held next term -
Aimee G, Benny P , Finn J and Maddy A.

I would like to say a big thank you to Kirsten B and Luke M - our parent helpers and the staff who attended who
all helped make the day so successful.

St. Dominic’s 2024 School Review
As you are aware, we are currently in the process of School Review, with
key dates coming up in early Term 4. Our St. Dom’s Leadership Team and all
Staff have worked intensively with MACS (Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic
Schools) support this year, as we prepare for our four-yearly Review.

Every four years, Catholic schools in the Archdiocese of Melbourne
undertake a School Review that is used to support deep learning and
ongoing monitoring of improvement throughout the four-year continuous
improvement process within the School Improvement Framework (SIF).

School Review supports schools to foster improvement in an ongoing and continuous way, as well as ensuring
schools continue to meet external legislative and regulatory requirements. School Review has two main dimensions –
improvement and compliance. While the four-year process moves cyclically, improvement is a continuous and
ongoing process, with schools growing and flourishing in multidimensional ways over time.

Our school reviewer will have full access to our work in the coming weeks, then we will welcome her onsite in Term 4.
We have a Preliminary Visit, Review days 1 & 2, then Dialogue and Engagement sessions, where all stakeholders in
our school community will be engaged, consulted and give voice to the narrative at St. Dominic’s: ie. in the 5 spheres
of School Community, Learning & Teaching, Religious Dimension, Leadership & Management, and Student Wellbeing.
Further information about how you can be part of this very important consultative process, will be shared once Term 4
commences.

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”



Our 2025 Centenary Year…. Get Excited!
Calling all St. Dom’s friends, families, alumni and community members!

As we prepare for our 2025 Centenary, let us know if you would like to be part of our Centenary Team.
Please contact Natalie Kenny or email our office staff to express interest in being part of our Centenary Team:
nkenny@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au OR office@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au

Thank you to the members of our community who were able to join us for our online Centenary Information
Session this week. Below you will see a snippet of the events in store! And much more!!

We look forward to collaborating with our community to ensure that 2025 is indeed a year to remember!

Those who have offered to support will be contacted early in Term 4 to meet together.

Lastly, if you know of anyone interested in supporting a team of parents with the research, sourcing of photos and
documenting our school history for publishing, Please call 98368300

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”
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OHSC - Beyond EduCare

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”



St. Dom’s Google Reviews!
At St. Dom’s, we would be grateful if you took a few moments to add a positive
Google Review for our school! Just this year, we have welcomed another 20 new
students and their families into our school community, several who have been the

result of your recommendations!

Word of mouth is the best form of marketing
and we are grateful for our families who

have told their family, friends and
neighbours about our wonderful school!

Thank you, in advance!
Thank you for this most recent Google review….

We are so happy that you have joined our community!

Still looking for a Community Pantry…..
Families,

If you have an old cupboard, chest or similar to the above which could be given a
‘new life’ as our St. Dom’s Community Pantry, please let us know.

As a community, our Community Pantry will become a source of goodness and connection!!
Goods can be donated or taken, with a gold coin donation. Our students will be engaged in

the preparation of goods from the garden and coordinating the selling of produce.
Our Community Pantry will include locally grown produce, from our school productive
garden, as well as your own homes (eg. homegrown tomatoes, lemons, lettuce, herbs).

Email principal@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au if you can assist!

Catholic Mission
Catholic Mission is inviting all families from St Dominics to participate in a program of connected , inclusive and
compassionate community support for vulnerable children in Mongolia.

Catholic Mission is Pope Francis' official overseas missionary aid
agency. Through their 140 offices around the world they are connected
directly to 359,000 missionaries. This year the focus for Australia is in
Mongolia. A place where some of the population are currently experiencing
the difficult economic, social, and environmental changes of our world.

It is with this in mind that our focus in schools this year is for the children in the
Don Bosco Caring Centre.

In solidarity with the people of Mongolia and in line with the Catholic Social Teaching Principles of the
Common Good, we invite you to join us in ‘kicking goals for good’. You can do this by encouraging and
supporting your child/children to choose personal goals of their own and detail these in their web page.
By using their webpage as a platform for donations, they commit to their personal goal or goals. This web page
then becomes a means to both encourage the development of the individual's personal goals and in doing so,
support the children from Mongolia at the same
time.

If you would like to get involved,
visit our website at

socktober.org.au to register.

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”
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Parenting Matters: eSafety
eSafety statement: national age restrictions for digital platforms

Article source: https://www.esafety.gov.au/
10/9/2024

eSafety will continue working with stakeholders across government and the community to further refine
Australia’s approach to online harms following Prime Minister Anthony Albanese’s announcement today of a
Commonwealth-led approach to age restrictions on digital platforms.
Taking action at a federal level will better enable alignment with the national regulatory framework already
established under the Online Safety Act 2021 (‘OSA’).
eSafety is delivering strong outcomes under the OSA already, including preventive and educational programs,
systemic interventions, and much greater levels of tech transparency.
Early next month, for example, digital industry associations are expected to return to eSafety, as an indicative
target of progress, draft codes limiting access by children to a range of inappropriate content types, including
pornography. Final draft codes covering 8 sections of the online industry, including social media services,
messaging and gaming services, app stores and others, are due to the Commissioner to consider for registration
by 19 December 2024.
eSafety will also continue building on work it started with the Age Verification Roadmap, leveraging its
transparency powers and research capability to expand the evidence base and help ensure future measures are
implementable, effective and avoid unintended consequences.
The Government’s review of the OSA and its Age Assurance Trial to explore available age assurance techniques
will also be central to this process. We know online harms can threaten safety across a range of platforms at any
age, both before and after the mid-teen years, so it is crucial that we continue to advocate for Safety by Design
and build digital literacy as part of a multi-faceted approach.
eSafety remains committed to working with teachers, parents and young people through the eSafety Youth
Council to co-design educational resources that help develop vital critical reasoning skills and resilience.
We need to continue preparing our young people for the technology trends and digital environment of the
future. More information on eSafety’s resources, programs and complaint schemes can be found at:
www.esafety.gov.au.

Statement source: ABC 9/9/2024:

The government is consulting on an age limit between 14 and 16. Children aged up to 16 could be banned from
social media, as the federal government promises legislation to impose a minimum age to use platforms like
Facebook and Instagram by the end of this year.

What does this look like for my family?
Some recommended resources to support you and your family navigate this space…

https://www.esafety.gov.au/kids/be-an-esafe-kid

https://www.informandempower.com.au/free-parents

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”
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St. Dom’s Website Updates: New & Coming Soon…
https://www.sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au/ Keep Watching this space!

Over the coming months, we will be making some updates to our school website, which will include:

NEW in TERM 3:
● Direct links to our Social Media- Instagram and Facebook
● Links to organisations & school partners, eg. Edstart, Siena College, Enquiry Tracker, Beyond Educare &

others

COMING SOON in TERM 4:
● Parent Testimonials. We want to continue to

showcase all that we love about St. Dominic’s!
You will be invited to share your testimonials,
including:Why did you choose St. Dominic’s? &
What is special about our school community?

● Year 5/6s Feature- showcasing the depth &
breadth of senior student learning, Student
Leadership and extra-curricular &
cross-curricular experiences

● Updated Student photos of learning, events
and play

● St. Dominic’s Centenary (1925-2025)
COMING in 2025:

● Centenary Online Merchandise Store!
● Centenary Gallery

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”
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Sunflower Kids Playgroup
Families,

This week, we have welcomed many new and returning friends to our
Sunflower Kids Playgroup!! Many of these children and their parents are
looking forward to the years ahead when they will be joining our school

community and their children become St. Dom’s students!

If you know of any friends or neighbours who are looking for a welcoming,
inclusive, educational environment for Playgroup, please tell them about us!

Also, if you know of a local business, child care or community group where we
can continue our community connections and advertise Sunflower Kids, please
contact our school office. We already have posters in most local kinders and

some businesses in the area.

Thank you for your support of our preschooler
friends and their families in our community!

We offer 2 Playgroup sessions each week:

Mondays, 2.30-3.30pm &
Thursdays 9.00-10.30am

Bookings via the QR code on our posters & board at the front of the school.

Thank you, from the ‘Sunflower Kids Team’!

St. Dominic’s Parish News
St. Dominic’s Parish Newsletter The Dominican

Parents, Don’t Forget: Follow us on our Socials

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”
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Chess Junior Rockers: Guitars & Vocals

St. Dominic’s Netball Club St. Dominic’s Tennis Club
Come and try, no need to register for now, just turn
up. Woolworths kindly supplies healthy snacks
before the session. Bring a friend and see you

there!!!

Come join St Doms Tennis Club
● Open to players of all levels, for social play,

night competition, seniors or juniors
● Very affordable annual membership fees

○ Family $230
○ Adult $120
○ Student $50
○ One-off joining fee waived for school

families
● Mod-grass courts (3) with lights, with

access to BBQ and clubhouse facilities too.
● New members very welcome, especially

from school
● Contact president Peter Davy,

davyp@bevwill.com.au or 0417 142 464

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”
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